
Don and Willie Tykeson

Legacy of Caring — Celebrating Don & Willie Tykeson

Don and Willie Tykeson have served Oregon communities for 
over half a century, donating their time, expertise, and financial 
resources to many worthy causes. To say they are compassionate and 
dedicated would be an understatement. On September 21st, they 
were awarded the Sister Monica Heeran Legacy of Caring Award.

Don worked his way through college at the University of  Oregon 
as a cook on an Alaskan fishing boat, and graduated 
with a degree in business. Willie and Don met each other
at the University of Oregon on a blind date and married
in 1950. They have three children, Amy, Ellen and Eric. 

Don was fascinated with journalism and communications and 
accepted a job at the Oregon Journal newspaper. Later, he took 
on a role at KPTV in Portland, the world’s first commercial UHF 
television station. Don bought a minority interest in a Eugene com-
munications company, Liberty Communications, which owned 
KEZI, Eugene’s second television station. Within a few years, Don 
owned Liberty Communications and turned it into one of the 
largest cable television systems in the United States before selling 
it in 1983. The Tykeson family has owned and managed television, 
pager, and cable companies in Oregon and the West Coast ever since.

Shortly after marrying Willie, Don was diagnosed with Multiple 
Sclerosis, which he often referred to as his, “old friend.”  This life-
changing event crystalized their desire to give back to the com-
munity. Amy recalled that her father, “understood that we had 
a short time on this earth, and it was incumbent on us to step 
up and do what we can.”  Ellen remembered her father, “was 
very interested in promoting the well-being of the community.”

Don and Willie embody the saying, “make no little plans,” a 
famous quote by Chicago architect, Daniel Burnham. This 
mantra drove Don’s success in the communications industry and 
beyond. They established the Tykeson Family Charitable Trust that 
funds healthcare and medical research, education, and art initiatives. 
They have been providing financial support to VIM for 16 years.

Don and Willie gave of their time and skills providing busi-
ness, fundraising, and organization leadership exper-
tise to many community organizations. These include the 
National Multiple Sclerosis Society, Eugene Arts Foundation, 
Oregon Trail Council-Boy Scouts of America, and the United Way.

In June, the Volunteers In Medicine Legacy of Caring Committee 
unanimously voted to bestow the Legacy of Caring Award to Don 
and Willie. Unfortunately, Don passed away a few months before 
being honored, however Willie Tykeson graciously received the 
award. There were over 100 people in attendance to honor the com-
mitment to community service that Don and Willie have demon-
strated over their lifetimes. VIM, like so many other organizations, is 
so very fortunate and grateful to have supporters like the Tykesons.

                                           My   name    is    Justin Goettsch
		              and    I   am   excited   to  be  the 
		              new  Development  Director for 
		              Volunteers In  Medicine.   I have
                                           the  unenviable  job of following 
                                           Scott  Palmer;  he’s left big shoes
		              to fill, but I look  forward  to the
		              challenge!
      
                                           A native  Coloradoan, I  went to
Hastings  College  in  Hastings,   Nebraska  and  earned a
math education degree.   I  taught  and  coached baseball 
outside  of  Denver, Colorado for four years.  I always 
felt drawn to the nonprofit sector and researched various 
education programs focused on nonprofits.  I landed at 
the University of Oregon and earned a Masters degree in
Nonprofit Management.

While at the University of Oregon, I was very active in the
UO Chapter of the Association of Fundraising Profes-
sionals, and I served as an intern with Volunteers In 
Medicine in the Spring of 2016.  I then accepted a 
position as a Development Associate. Recently, I was  
hired as the Development Director.

I am grateful and excited for this opportunity and 
I look forward to working with all the exception-
al people who support Volunteers In Medicine and 
help make its mission a reality for those in need.

    Meet Justin the new Development Director



    A message from DeLeesa
Sixteen years ago, a group of committed citizens and volunteers opened the doors to 
Volunteers In Medicine Clinic (VIM), a safety-net clinic with the mission of improving 
the health of low-income, uninsured, and medically underserved adults in Lane Coun-
ty. Although it is a time of great change within the healthcare system, that commitment 
remains true to this day.

Thousands of Lane County residents still have little to no access to a physician, can’t 
afford their medical deductible, or simply don’t qualify for state funded health care. In 
addition, now that some funding that supports the Affordable Care Act may be with-
drawn, the numbers of individuals who cannot afford health insurance is likely to rise.

To prepare ourselves for coming changes, VIM is bolstering our operational processes and expanding our reach into the 
community. We now have a part-time, bi-lingual provider on staff to increase consistency of care, and allow back-up for our 
Medical Director. We are looking to build stronger bridges with the Spanish-speaking community. We continue to look for oppor-
tunities to create partnerships with other non-profits in the Eugene-Springfield area.

VIM is fortunate to have a wonderful staff, dedicated professional volunteers who provide high quality care, and a generous com-
munity that not only gives of their time, but of their resources as well. Your valued commitment allows VIM to serve our wonder-
ful community in Lane County. Your partnership allows VIM to help many who would otherwise have nowhere else to turn. We 
thank you for all you do for VIM.

   Let’s talk numbers—Fiscal Year 2017 Statistics

This   past                    year   was 
a  challenging        but    good 
year for VIM.  We did not 
meet all our goals, however we 
at t r a c t e d  4 4 %  m ore  n e w 
donors than last  year and 
increased our annual giving by 
more than 16%.  Additionally, 
our amazing volunteers gave 
over 15,600 hours of their time.

We had over 330 new, first time
patients. Despit being stretched 
thin, we successfully hosted 
nearly 5,400 visits, 1,200 lab 
visits, and dispensed over 
$850,000 worth of prescrip-
tions.  We were also able to 
refer over 1,200 patients to 
other services for advanced or 
additional care.  All in all this 
was a successful year.

Unique
Patients

Total Visits Lab Visits Prescriptions Referrals

1,044

5,397

1,264

5,501

1,295

VIM.of.Lane.County             www.vim-clinic.org2

GIVING IN 2017

PATIENTS



VIM.of.Lane.County             www.vim-clinic.org3

Dr. Richard Barnhart was born in Burns, 
Oregon and raised on a ranch near Kings  
Valley.   He   obtained    a
degree  in  Zoology  from
Oregon State  University,
served    as    a   commis-
sioned   officer   in   the 
United   States   Marine
Corps, and then earned 
his Medical Doctorate
from University  of   Oregon  Health Sciences 
Center.  After completing his residency at 
Penn State’s Milton Hershey Medical Center 
in Hershey, Pennsylvania, Richard spent two 
years with the Indian Health Service in New 
Mexico.  He then moved to the Eugene area 
and started his own practice.  He became a 
hospitalist for PeaceHealth Hospital Medi-
cine.  His experience also includes serving 
as the Chief of Staff at McKenzie Willamette 
Hospital, resident of Lane County Medical 
Society, and President of United Way’s 100% 
Access Coalition.  He’s also served on the 
Board  of  Directors  for  the  McKenzie 
Willamette   Hospital  and LIPA.  He has 
volunteered for 7 years as a provider at 
Volunteers In Medicine.

Volunteers In Medicine is proud to announce three new board members this year, Dr. Richard Barnhart, Kellie 
DeVore and Lisa Smith. These new members will bring a wealth of experience and expertise to the Board. 

Kellie DeVore is a life-long Oregonian, 
growing up outside Eugene.  She has over 20 
years   of  experience 
managing nonprofits, 
focusing on access to 
healthcare.  She received
degrees   in   political 
science  and   Spanish 
from Linfield College, 
and  in  the process 
interned in Washington DC and studied 
abroad in Costa Rica.  She earned a Mas-
ter’s in Public Health and a Graduate Cer-
tificate in Nonprofit Management from the 
University of Oregon in 2009.  Her experi-
ence includes leading Planned Parenthood 
through healthcare reform and imple-
mentation of the ACA.  She also led the 
United Way of Lane County’s 100% Access 
Coalition.  Kellie has also served in leader-
ship roles on the Court Appointed Special 
Advocates of Lane County and the Slocum 
Education and Research Foundation Board 
of Directors.  Kellie currently lives on a 
family farm outside of Eugene with her 
husband and two children.

Lisa Smith was born in Portland, Oregon and 
moved to Missouri where she lived for several 
years.   She  earned dual 
undergraduate  degrees  in 
Legal Studies and Business
Administration, as well as 
an   MBA  from  William 
Woods University.  After 
graduating, Lisa began a 
career in youth services 
and returned to Oregon in 2001 to lead the 
Youth Services of Lane County.  In her 27 
years of experience in youth and government 
services, Lisa became a respected author, 
thought leader, and innovator.  Currently, Lisa 
serves as the Vice President for Operations at 
HealthFirst Financial and speaks frequently 
on organization change and other issues.  She 
has been honored with several juvenile and 
professional justice awards.  Since 2013, 
she has volunteered her time to coordinate 
the Amputee Empowerment Partners of 
Willamette Valley.  Lisa brings to the board 
extensive knowledge related to process im-
provement, project management, behavioral 
change, and contemporary issues and trends.

Ellie Maliner’s first day as a volunteer was the second day VIM opened its doors in Eugene in 2001.  Ellie is gentle, humble, and 
unassuming and she’s quite proud to have been able to help make a difference as she has.

After retiring, Ellie noticed an ad in the newspaper announcing the opening of VIM and its need for volunteers.  The rest is 
history.  “The first person I ever worked with was DeLeesa!”   Ellie recalls with nostalgia.  Ellie has staffed the front office receiving 
and checking in thousands of patients, answering endless phone calls, and conducting countless eligibility screenings.  She also 
represents VIM at public events.  She continues to volunteer at least twice a week at VIM, and she also volunteers at local theaters, 
contributing to Eugene’s culture that she loves.

When Ellie thinks back on her time at VIM, she recalls most fondly a close friend and 
former VIM volunteer and how that friendship continues to this day.  She also realizes 
that VIM has challenged her by increasing her awareness that listening to others is 
important, and that we have to appreciate that those we interact with may be 
coming from a different place or a different circumstance than we are.

Ellie has some advice for folks new to VIM or considering volunteering here.   “It’s 
going to be a great experience, but be patient, you’re not going to learn everything 
on your first day.”  She adds, “have empathy.  Be open to patients and other volunteers
that you work with; you will learn a lot, and it will be helpful in your future endeavors.” 
VIM would like to thank Ellie for her endless commitment to VIM and her 
compassion for others.  She is truly a remarkable individual who enhances everything
 she is a part of.

“I have seen over the years more 
people who don’t have 

access to medical care — the need 
has increased tremendously!” 

Welcome to our new Board Members
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Our Mission:
To understand 

and serve the health 
and wellness needs of 

the medically  
underserved who live 

or work in 
Lane County.

Our Vision:
May we have eyes 

to see those rendered 
invisible and 

excluded, open arms 
and hearts to reach 

out and include them, 
healing hands to touch 

their lives with love, 
and, in the process, 

heal ourselves.

DONATE

PATIENT CARE

VOLUNTEER

$0-499
Gordie Albi
Yvette Alex-Assensoh
Helen Anderson
Pamela and Bryan Andresen
Dennis and Mary Arendt
Judy and Fred Arthurs 
AstraZeneca LP 
Ron and Julia Fay Babcock
Andy and Nancy Bakr
Shirley Baldwin
Susan Ban and Robert Rutledge 
Leland and Suzanne Barckert
Patti and Tom Barkin
Richard and Charlotte Barnhart
Ron Bartucci
Kathleen Bauder
Danielle Bendicksen
Timothy Bennion
Joseph and Georgia Benson
Shirley Billings
Susan Blane and Jim Crow
Marian Blankenship 
Eleanor Boese
George and Judy Boler
Mitchell Boriskin and 
   Barbara Bryson Boriskin
Jerry and Barbara Boucock
Louella Bradley
Audrey and Ray Bradshaw
Robert Brasted and Rene Minz 
Ruth BreMiller
Jen Brennan
Dave and Jeanne Brewer
Ruby Brockett
Cheri Brokaw
Brian and Mary Bronson
Bonnie Brunken
Karol Buchanan
Kathleen Burke
Sue Burkholder
Marilyn and William Buskirk
Allison Cadaret
Delpha Camp
Cynthia Campbell
Nancy Carlson
Cascade Manor Foundation, Inc. 
Craig and Connie Chamberlain
Dennis and Bonnie Chappa
Dottie Chase
Paul Chavin
Julie Cherry
Kathy Chin
Jack and Nancy Clark
Stephanie Clark
Leonard Clearwater
Jay and Pam Clifton
Karen and Steve Coady
Josephine and Allen Cohen
Merrily Coldren
Colette Culver
David and Judy Cunningham
Daniel  Curtis and 
   Stephanie Shaff 
Kathleen Daniels and 
   Hilliard Gastfriend 
Danish Brotherhood in America 
Robert Daugherty and Jill Baxter 
Harriet Davis
Ted and Diane Dearborn
Robert Decker
Chuck Deer
Edna DeHaven
William and Rae Dennehy
Cynthia Dickinson
Arif Dirlik
Linda Discerni
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Christopher and Elizabeth Doe
Ben Dotters-Katz
Virginia Dunphy
Mickey Durbin
Genie Duy
Lois Dye
EDMS, Inc. 
Lloyd and Fran Edman
Frank and Sheila Elsener
Ray and Libby Englander
Episcopal Church of St. John 
   the Divine 
Daniel and Peggy Erickson
Essig Entertainment Inc. 
Eugene Downtown Lions Club 
Rita Feldmanis
Helen Ferguson
Ann Fidanque
Stanley and Connie Filarski
Ralph and Bonnie Fillingame
Fisher Investments 
Mike and Jackie Fitzgerald
Lath and Jane Flanagan
Ned Forman and Beverly Roy 
Janice Frawley and 
   Gail Frawley Gergasko 
Hilde Geisen
Jerry and Susan Gill
Mary and James Gilroy
Sylvia Giustina
Betty and Werner Goeckel
Steven and Susan Gordon
Susie and Eric Goss
Tim and Vicki Gray
Martha Greaney
Sylvia Gregory
Pete and Laurie Gribskov
Nancy Guenther
Don Gulbrandsen
Gene and Dolly Gustafson
Michael Hackney
Roger and Elizabeth Hall
Janie Halmrast
Sandra Hamilton
Gail and Jim Hansen
George and Kay Hanson
Jeanine Harder
Dixie Harrison
Mark and Kathryn Heerema
James and Melinda Heitzman
Dallas and Nori Hemphill
Richard and Judith Hicks
Donald and Linda Hirst
Charlie and Pamela Hoffmeister
Anne Hohenemser
Sandra Horne
Blaine and Nancy Hoskins
Wesley and Joanna Hoskins 
Tom and Peggy Hoyt
Trudy and Al Hughes
Mark and Oriana Hurwit
Mike and Barbara Hussey
Margaret Huston
Ashley and Robert Jackson
Mary Jeanne Jacobsen
Carol James
Tom Jefferson
Joe and Kathy Jenson
Dave and Karen Jewett
Patricia and James Jewett
Katherine Kahl
Shirley Kane
Rand Kaplan and Deborah Fuerth 
Alan Keaton
Hisano and Erv Kincaid
Kroger 

Robert and Linda Kraus
Judith Kuskie
Linda Kyhn
Bill and Shirley Laing
Nora Lane
Stephen and Cyndy Lane
Carl Laney
Clifford and Lynne Lee Lansdon
Maureen Laughlin
Lester Leavitt III and 
   Pamela Leavitt 
Diane and Dwayne LeClere
Phyllis Lewis
Donna and Alan Linn
John Lipkin
Rich and Jacquie Litchfield
Mark and Marie Litchman
Stanton and Rosemary Long
Sandie Longtin
Scott Lonnquist
Jamie Louie-Smith
Shirley Lowe
Ingrid Lowery
Bettina Baer Luce
Tony Lum and Ann Koffler-Lum 
Jon and Ros Lund
Susannah Lustica
David and Teri Lyons
Tyler and Sally Mack
John and Norine Madden
Terry Madden
Linda Martin
Robert and Barbara Maurer
Ellen McCobb
Larry and Nancy McKaughan
Martha McMillen
Robert and Mary Ellen McNutt
Ruby McWha
Jackie Melvin
David and Victoria Meyers
Anthony Meyer and Joan Claffey 
Mary Miller
Ruth Miller
Ava Milosevich
John and Susan Minor
Mitosciences Inc. 
John and Marina Mlynczyk
Michael Mooser
Marisol Moreno
Chris and Duane Morgan
Gerry Moseley
Martha Moultry
Frances Munkenbeck 
Byron Musa and Jerri Adler 
ND Club of Eugene/Southern 
   Oregon 
Barbara Nay
Andrew Nelson and 
   Ann Carney Nelson 
Gail Nelson
Ashleya Nestle
Robin and Natalie Newlove
Annette Newman
Linda Northrup
Richard and Sharron Nurre
Debbie Obert 
Dave and Anne O'Brien
Leah and Eugene O'Brien
Mary Jo O'Fallon
Shannon and Patricia Oldham
Marlin and Joyce Olsen
Eric Olson
Betsy Ovitt
Christine Paige
Jack and Loretta Parrish
Suzanne Parshall

Edith Pattee
Daniel Paulson and Linda Hesketh 
Martha Pavlat
Pamela Perryman and 
   Robert Whitman 
William and Annette Peskor
Carly Peter Schmidt
Jennifer Peterson
Dennis and Teresa Petit
David and Linda Pompel
Terry Porter
Michael and Sharon Posner
Phyllis Potter
William Priaulx
Hugh and Sue Prichard
Floyd and Suzi Prozanski
Mat Purvis and Jackie Barbour 
QSL Print Communications 
Judith Raiskin
Richard and Patricia Rankin
James Redden
Ramakota and Loni Reddy
Richard and Janet Kate Reed
Michael Reidy
Louise Reinka
Jim and Marni Reinmuth
Wes Reynolds
Laleh Rezaee
Victor Richenstein
Gregory and Lia Richterich
Rick Steeves' Europe Inc. 
Norval and Barbara Ritchey
Debra Rober
Dan and Kay Robinhold
Tom and Linda Roe
Roehl and Yi Investment Advisors
Barry and Carolyn Rubenstein
Fern Rundal
Dorothy Rush
David and T.J. Russell
Gail Rutman
John and Susan Sandstrom
Rick Satre
Frances Saylor
Tad and Jeri Scharpf
JoAnn and Roger Schliep
Clarence and Shirlee Schminke
Steven and Tanya Schmunk
Arlene Schnitzer
Marion Service
Marsha Shaver and Leland Miller 
Mary Sheets
Jordan Shin
Edward and Carol Smith
Marjorie Smith
Marty and Mary Lou Smith
Jean Specht
Barbara and Bill Spencer
Robbin Spraitz and Richard Strunk 
Darrell Stark
Rick and Janet Starr
Victoria Stave
Rex and Shirley Stevens
Joan Stuart
Kathy Sullivan and Denis Mackey 
Evelyn and Brad Swank
TGIM Financial Inc. 
Jean Tate
Bethany Thomas
David Thomas
Sister Mary Thorne
Tim and Sally Townsend
Sister Aileen Trainor
Truist 
Mark and Carol Tuffo
Frank and Pam Turner

Thank   you   to   our 



Stan and Kathleen Turner
University Printing 
Melanie Vickroy
Mel and Doris Vincent
Vitolds and Susan Vitums
Tom Walsh
Lisa Walters
Rick Varnum and Denise Jessup 
Gerald and Veronika Walton
Jack Warren
Bernadette Warwick
Ferguson Wellman
Deborah and Randall Wells
Shirley Wells
June Wheeler
Susan Whitehouse
Sandra and Richard Wiese
Altabelle Wildish
Shirley Wiley
Illona Wilkin
Carol and Tom Williams
Darrel and Mary Lou Williams
Peggy Ann Wiltse
Steven Wolinsky
Susan Wyatt
Nancy Young

$500-999
Robert Adair
Jon and Terri Anderson
Marc and Shirley Anderson
Richard and Joyce Anderson
B & H Upholstery Supply, Inc 
Bert and Shirley Babb
Herb Baker
Jeannette Baker
Cliff and Joan Brock
Marilee Byers
Bev Chadburn
Margaret Chuman
Mike and Fran Curtis
DRB Engineering 
Bryan and Sharon Downes
Elks Lodge No. 357 - Eugene 
Marjie Enseki-Frank
Vicki and Carl Falsgraf
Lynn Frohnmayer
Michael and Lupe Gilmartin
Jim and Adriana Giustina
Tim Gleason and Jenny Ulum 
Vern Gleaves
Kelly Hammond
Brent and Monica Hample
Donna and Patrick Holleran
Lane Hoxworth
Hugh Johnston 
Don and Donna Kernutt
The Knowlton Foundation 
Brent and Michelle Laing
Lois Long

Ellie Maliner
Janeen McAninch
Microsoft Matching Gifts 
   Program 
William Neer and Gayle Gilbert 
Janice Newburn
Arden Olson and Sharon Rudnick 
Eric and Sheri Olson
John Ostrom and 
   Gwynn Sawyer Ostrom  
Scott and Barb Palmer
Dianne and Ralph Parshall
Marta and Peter Powers
Marilyn Powers
Ken Provencher and 
   Karen Hooker Provencher
Random Lengths 
Nancy Raymond
Constance Redhead
Dan Reece and Leslie Steeves 
George and Janis Rode
Roger and Eileen Russell
Carl and Carol Sexton
Robert and Georgette Silber
Betty Soreng
Springfield Lutheran Church 
   Trust Fund 
Jeannie Sterry
Dick and Sheila Stokes
Jason Tavakolian and 
   Jennifer Lamberg 
Ellen Thomas
Thrivent 
Howard and Christine Traver
Josephine and Peter Von Hippel
David and Judi Weinkauf
Jim and Terry Weston
Wildish Land Company 

$1,000-4,999
Gingie Anderson
Jean Appleman
John and Mamie Arnold
Autzen Foundation
Paula Babb
Baker Family Foundation
Richard and Betsy Bronson
Glenn and Renee Buchanan
Richard and Jessie Lee Bylund
Robert Carolan and 
   Kathleen Wiley 
Linda Cheney
Clark Compton
Robert and Martie Crist
Dari-Mart Stores
Charles and Marilyn Deaton
Mike and Marianne Dyer
Eugene Metropolitan Rotary 
   Foundation
Fieldpoint Private

First Interstate Bank
Greg and Susan Flint
Frederick and Donna Gent
Jacqueline Giustina
Richard and Patricia Hansen
Hexion Inc
Starly Hodges
Bruce Hudson
Hope Hughes Pressman
Youngjane and Peter Kay
Kernutt Stokes
Kiefer/Mazda
George and Pam Koris
Randall Lewis
Lions Hawn Fund 
Phyllis Lund
Steven and Carla Marks
Duncan and Jane Eyre McDonald
Benedict and Ellen McWhirter
Norval and DeLeesa 
   Meashintubby
Johan and Emel Mehlum
Mercedes Benz of Eugene
Mary Ann Moore
Raymond Morse & Phyllis 
   Helland 
Rand O'Leary
Oak Leaf Property Management
Oregon Nurses Association
Oregon Oral Surgeons
Pacific Continental Bank 
PacificSource Health Plans
Gary Powell
Jenny and Alan Rexius
Sparky and Bette Rice
Steve and Jill Ritchie
David and Susan Robertson
Ralph Robinson
Chris and Connie Rolfe
Rose Fund of the OCF 
Don and Faye Sadowsky
Bill and Michelle Service
Jerry Silbert
Sittner and Nelson, LLC
Slocum Center for Orthopedics 
   and Sports Medicine
Pat Straube
Keith and Shirley Tattersall
Joan Taylor
Shanna and Stephan Thiede
Jim and Kathy Torrey
Doug and Jean Walker
Mary Lee Ward
Wells Fargo Foundation
Weyerhaeuser Giving Fund
Kathy and Doug White
Jim and Yvonne Wildish
Willamette Valley Company
Dan and Maureen Williams
Alan and Joan Yordy

$5,000-9,999
Rick Ahrens
Edwin E. and June E. Cone
Cow Creek Umpqua Indian 
   Foundation
Joe and Jo-Mae Gonyea
Mark and Nancy Gryziec
Clarene Hample
Dixie M. and Robert G. Harrison 
   Fund 
Hawes Group Professional Credit 
Hawes Group HealthFirst Financial
Ken Hiday and Ellen Tykeson 
Wes and Patty Jacobs
McKay Family Foundation
Newburn Family Foundation
Oregon Community Foundation
Richard and Kathy Re
Sisters of St. Joseph of Peace 
Storms Family Foundation
Toyota Dealer Match Program

$10,000-24,999
Bank of America Foundation
James and Judie Borg
The Collins Foundation
Haugland Family Foundation
Hayes Family Foundation Trust
Kendall Auto Group
Doug McKay
PeaceHealth
Jim Wildish Fund of OCF
Donald Woolley Fund of OCF
United Way of Lane County

$25,000-49,999
Chambers Family Foundation
NB and Jacqueline Giustina 
   Foundation
Marie D Jones
Kaiser-Permanente
George Wingard

$50,000-99,999
Nonnie Cole
Murphy Company
Trillium

$100,000 and above
Tykeson Family Charitable Trust

Volunteers In 
Medicine is a

 primary care medical 
clinic for low-income, 

underserved adults 
and their households 
in Lane County who 

can’t afford health 
care coverage. Even 

with other insur-
ance options, many 
individuals lack the 
financial means to 

pay for high deduct-
ibles, co-pays, and 

other out-of-pocket 
expenses. 

Services include
 primary health- 

care, specialty care, 
women’s health care, 

behavioral health 
care, diabetes man-
agement, laboratory 
services, onsite phar-

macy and physical 
therapy. Our organi-
zation is funded by 
generous donations 
and relies on many 

volunteers every day. 

Learn more about 
us and volunteer or       

donate to help 
our patients change 

their lives for the 
better.

ABOUT VIM

2017
FISCAL YEAR
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  Generous   Donors!

VIM receives prestigious recognition

Volunteers In Medicine reached a new milestone by receiving the 2017 
Platinum Seal of Transparency, GuideStar’s highest level of recognition. 
GuideStar is revolutionizing the nonprofit sector by promoting transparency 
and providing access to information on all IRS-registered nonprofit organi-
zations, and VIM is proud to receive this recognition for its openness and 
transparency.



    Many Thanks to our In-Kind Donors!
110 Bungalow 
Abed's Limousine Service 
Aesthetic Surgical Arts 
Albertsons 
ALSCO
Ambrosia 
AmeriCares Foundation 
Aquarium Services
B2 Wine Bar 
Ted and Marie Baker
Susie and Rick Bates
Bed Bath and Beyond 
Bello Day Spa 
Bentleys Grill 
Bi-Mart
Billy Macs Bar & Grill 
Karen Bosley
BOUNCE Gymnastics & Circus 
   Arts Center 
Brothers Carpet Cleaning 
Donna Brown
Burley Design 
Byram Healthcare Centers 
Café 440 
Café Yumm 
Susan Campbell
Chapala Mexican Restaurant 
Chico's 
Childrens Museum of Central 
   Oregon 
Chocolate Decadence 
Christine & Company Salon 
Ciao Pizza Trattoria 
Amber Coburn
Gary Conley
Sarah Conley
Rani Conley
Michelle Corona
Cottage Theater 
Cougar Canyon Golf Course 
Cross Town Movers 
Curtis Restaurant Equipment 
Dandelions Flowers & Gifts
Deschutes Brewery 
Diamond Woods 
Down To Earth 
The Duck Store 
Cate Duke
Dutch Brothers Coffee 
Eagle Rock Lodge 
EDMS, Inc. 

Elixir Wine Group Enchanted 
Forest 
Essig Entertainment Inc. 
Eugene Concert Choir 
Eugene Skydivers 
Eugene Symphony 
Euphoria Chocolate Company 
Excelsior Inn 
Falling Sky Brewery 
Family Vision Center 
French Nails and Spa 
Francine Gardner
Nicole Gauron
Robert Gemmell
Get Air Eugene 
WW and Nancy Glascock
Joe and Jo-Mae Gonyea
Goody's Chocolate Factory 
Susie and Eric Goss
Grand Hotel in Salem 
Roger and Susan Gray
Guitar Center/Lesson Factory 
Jennifer Halse
Jeanet Henriquez
Heritage Distilling Company 
High Desert Museum 
Holiday Inn 
Lorie Thornton Holmes
Jesse Howes
Howmedica Ostenonics Corp. 
Imperial Floors 
Inn at the Fifth 
J Crew Mercantile 
Jerry's Rogue Jets 
Johnny Ocean's Grille 
Chris Johnson
Marie D Jones
Jones & Roth 
Brent and Michelle Laing
Gail Lang
The Lesson Factory
Diane and Dwayne LeClere
H.J. Lindley
LulaRoe Bitty Boutique 
Lush Salon 
Luvaas Cobb/Eric DeFreest
Luxe 
Mahlon Sweet Airport 
Louis and Katherine Marzano
Sandy Mattson
Heidi McChann

McClure Associates 
Michelle McCoy
Mary McDonald
McKay Investment Company
McKenzie Honey Farms 
McMenamens 
Mo's 
Patsy and Bob Moser
Kassey Mosher
Moss Hair Studio 
Mucho Gusto Mexican Kitchen 
Hank Murrow
Dennis Nakata and 
   Kimberley Ketterer 
NewTw!st 
Nick and Nora's Classic Interiors 
Oakshire Brewery 
Oakway Barber Shop 
Oakway Golf, Inc. 
Charlotte Oien
Old Mill District 
Jay and Mary O'Leary
OMSI 
On Your Feet With a Splash 
Oregon Air and Space Museum 
Oregon Bach Festival 
Oregon Cabaret Theatre 
Oregon Gallery 
Oregon Jamboree 
Otter Box Products 
Overleaf Lodge and Spa 
P.F. Changs 
Pacific Cascade Federal Credit 
   Union 
Pacific Pub Crawl 
Papas Pizza Parlor 
Pathology Consultants, PC 
PeaceHealth
PeaceHealth Laboratories 
Perrywinkle Station 
Photos*Movies and More 
Picaboo 
Pillow Talk 
Bill and Heidi Pollock
Terry Potter
The Potters Quarter 
Marilyn Powers
Putters 
QSL Print Communications 
Quest Diagnostics Laboratories 
Rainbow Optics 

Richard and Kathy Re
The Register Guard
Bill Reinhard 
Sparky and Bette Rice
River Ridge Golf Course 
Riverhouse on the Deschutes 
Rye 
Salon Delange 
Salon Nevaeh 
The Sassy Cupcake 
Vicki Schoenleber
Mike and Sheila Schwartz
Science Factory 
Seattle Shakespeare Company 
SecureCom 
Carl and Carol Sexton
The Shamrock Flowers and Gifts 
Sheppard Motors 
Silvan Ridge Winery 
Sixth Street Grill 
South Willamette Veterinary Clinic 
Natalie Standerfer
Steelhead Brewery 
Romaine Strub
Joan Stuart
Traci Such
Kimber Sweeney
Sweet Life Patisserie 
Tokatee Golf Club 
Uber 
Umpqua Bank 
University Printing 
The Very Little Theatre 
The Vintage 
Voorhees & Associates 
Wags! Dog Emporium 
Steve and Kim Ward
Micki Waters
White House Black Market 
Wilco 
Josh Wilcox
Wild Craft Ciders 
Wildlife Safari 
Willamalane Parks & Recreation 
Willamette Artisans Jewelry & 
   Design 
Willamette Valley Vineyards 
Molly Wirch
Vay Wright
Sarah Zachem
Zoobooks 

Want To Make A Difference?

Posthumous members:
Larry Anderson, John 
and Ruth Bascom, Betty 
Janeway, Harry and Jean 
Rubenstein, Beulah 
Stephens

Heritage Society
Volunteers In Medicine has established the Heritage 
Society to honor and thank those donors who include VIM 
in their will or estate plan.  

For more information about VIM’s Heritage Society, please 
contact Justin Goettsch at 458-205-6361.
Current members:
Paula Chambers, Linda 
Cheney, Chris Johnson, 
Barb and Scott Palmer, 
Dr. Dwayne “Sparky” and 
Bette Rice, Donna Shepherd
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STAY 
CONNECTED

2017
FISCAL YEAR

    Your support is needed                 now more than ever!    
Please encourage your friends and  family to support VIM. 

Volunteer and Donate today!

Call:  458-205-6365 
To Volunteer:  https://vim-clinic.org/volunteer-eugene/apply/
To Donate: https://vim-clinic.org/donate/

Thank you for your past and continued support. 

@VIM.Lane.County

@LaneCountyVIM

Volunteers In 
Medicine of 
Lane County



Steve Bergstrom
Bev Chadburn

Mary Joanne Bohls
Christopher and Elizabeth Doe

Ted A Chuman
Margaret Chuman

William “Denny” Conway
Richard and Joyce Anderson
Dennis and Mary Arendt
Jen Brennan
Robert and Martie Crist
Dallas and Nori Hemphill
ND Club of Eugene/Southern 
Oregon
Debra Obert
Roehl & Yi Investment Advi-
sors, LLC
Mary Sheets
Darrell Stark
Bethany Thomas
Dr. Doug and Jean Walker

Ellen A Cougill
Brian and Mary Bronson
Bev Chadburn
Starly Hodges
Phyllis Lewis
Marion Service
Betty Soreng

Lisa Deer
Chuck Deer

Gloria Discerni
Linda Discerni

David Paul Drewry
Shirley Wiley

Paul Dye
Lois Dye

Tom Elliot
Bev Chadburn

Doug Green
Bev Chadburn
Scott and Barb Palmer

Sister Barbara Haase
Ruby Brockett

Susie Hackney
Michael Hackney

Gino Haigler
Starly Hodges

Terry Hammons
Marie Jones
Scott and Barb Palmer

Sister Anita Heeran
Marc and Shirley Anderson

David Kendall Hills
Illona Wilkin

Chris Hohenemser
Anne Hohenemser

Janet Johnston
Susie and Eric Goss
Marion Service

Aaron Jones
James and Melinda Heitzman

David Judd
Trudy and Al Hughes

Fran Keaton
Alan Keaton

Richard Leutzinger
Rick Steeves’ Europe Inc

Barbara Lipkin
Dr. John Lipkin

George Long
Lois Long

Warren Lund
Scott and Barb Palmer

Mark Lustica
Susannah Lustica

Kerry O’Fallon
David and Judy Cunningham
James and Mary Gilroy
Mary Jo O’Fallon
Roger and Eileen Russell
Ellen Thomas

Debby Parnell
Janie Halmrast

Patricia Petit
Dennis and Teresa Petit

Mary Purdy
Brian and Mary Bronson
Susie and Eric Goss
Scott and Barb Palmer

Ginny Rantala
Mary Jo O’Fallon

Sandra Rennie
Bev Chadburn

Erna Rockey
Richard and Joyce Anderson
Nancy Carlson
Patricia and James Jewett
Carl Laney
Sparky and Bette Rice

Cece Romania
Harriet Davis

Shirley “Diane” Roome
Susie and Eric Goss

Pat Sharp
Phyllis Lewis

Les Standeford
Richard and Patricia Hansen
Donna and Patrick Holleran
Brent and Michelle Laing
Terry Porter
Edward and Carol Smith

Gretchen Starr
Rick and Janet Starr

Carmen Tattersall
Keith and Shirley Tattersall

Jane Thomas
Linda Cheney
Drs. Anthony Meyer an? Joan 
Claffey
Helen Ferguson
Nancy Guenther
Norval and Barbara Ritchey
David Thomas

Raymond and Gertrude 
Tomczyk
Mike and Barbara Hussey

Sister Rosaleen Trainor
Sister Aileen Trainor

Don Tykeson
Gingie Anderson
Jon and Terri Anderson
Kathleen Bauder
Bev Chadburn
Frank and Sheila Elsener

Fisher Investments
Jim and Adriana Giustina
NB Giustina
Tim Gleason and Jenny Ulum
Kelly Hammond
Richard and Patricia Hansen
Dixie M and Robert G Harrison 
Fund
Starly Hodges
Tom and Peggy Hoyt
Wes and Patty Jacobs
Shirley Kane
Richard and Judith Kicks
The Knowlton Foundation
Phyllis Lewis
Tony Lum and Ann Koffler-Lum
David and Teri Lyons
Robert and Mary Ellen McNutt
Johan and Emel Mehlum
Mary Ann Moore
Chris and Duane Morgan
Barbara Nay
Janice Newburn
Christine Paige
Marilyn Powers
Hope Hughes Pressman
James Redden
Jim and Marni Reinmuth
Arlene Schnitzer
Marty and Mary Lou Smith
Betty Soreng
Dick and Sheila Stokes
Stan and Kathleen Turner
Bernadette Warwick
Ferguson Wellman
Wildish Land Company
Willamette Valley Company
Carol and Tom Williams
Alan Yordy and Joan Kropf

Jenifer Wheeler
June Wheeler

Scott and Joan Benge
Rex and Shirley Stevens

Jim and Judi Borg
Shannon and Patricia Oldham

Dr. Richard Bylund
Starly Hodges

Ben Dotters-Katz
Patti and Tom Barkin

Robert Forman
Net Forman

Jo-Mae Gonyea
Robert and Linda Kraus

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Haake
Shirley Billings

Linda and Jim Hamilton
Julie Cherry

Sister Monica Heeran
Constance and Dieter Morich
William Neer and Gayle Gilbert

Marie Jones
Carl and Carol Sexton

Ralph Lafferty
Rich and Jacquie Litchfield

Diane LeClere
Susie and Eric Goss

Dr. Jan & Marilyn Lockman
Rich and Jacquie Litchfield

Meta Maxwell
Jim and Yvonne Wildish

DeLeesa Meashintubby
Susie and Eric Goss
Byron Musa and Jerri Aer

Dan Reece
Rick Varnum and Denise Jessup

Mark and Laura Rodgers
Rex and Shirley Stevens

Lynne Schwartz
Mark and Oriana Hurwit

Brad and Mary Stevens
Rex and Shirley Stevens

Kent and Rosie Stevens
Rex and Shirley Stevens 

Willie Tykeson
Bert and Shirley Babb

Doug Walker
Bryan and Sharon Downes
Joan Taylor

Doug White
Jon and Ros Lund
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    Thanks to our Tribute Donors!
Our sincerest gratitude to everyone who donated to Volunteers In Medicine this 2017 Fiscal Year 

(ending September 30th) on behalf of a cherished and respected individual in their lives.
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Steven Marks, MD
(Chair)

Dan Reece 
(Vice Chair)

DeLeesa Meashintubby
(President)

Clark Compton
(Treasurer)

Dwayne “Sparky” Rice, MD
(Secretary)

Kellie DeVore

Richard Barnhart, MD

Marian Blankenship

Rev. Greg Flint

Evy Hernandez

Rick Kincade

Rick Roseta

Vicki Schoenleber

Lisa Smith

Dan Williams

Sister Monica Heeran
Founder

Deleesa Meashintubby
Executive Director
541-686-3797
dmeashintubby@vim-
clinic.org

Justin Goettsch
Development Director
458-205-6361
jgoettsch@vim-clinic.org

Susie Goss
Business Manager
458-205-6363
sgoss@vim-clinic.org

Diane LeClere
Events/Marketing 
Coordinator
458-205-6366
dleclere@vim-clinic.org

BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS

CONTACTS

VIM Events & Opportunities

A huge thank you to our 2017 SSN sponsors!

Bank of the Cascades	          Nurse Practitioners of Oregon
Dari-Mart		           Oregon Oral Surgeons 
Hawes Group		           Pacific Source Health Plans
Kendall Auto Group	          PeaceHealth
Kernutt Stokes		           Sittner & Nelson
Patty and Dr. Wes Jacobs

On November 28, 2017, VIM will be taking part in Giving 
Tuesday, a popular national movement around Thanksgiving 
focused on being charitable and contributing to organiza-
tions around the world.     Follow VIM on social media or 
visit https://vim-clinic.org/ for information and updates on 
his exciting event!
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